
“For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, 

which is Christ the Lord.”


Luke 2:11


December 2023

Dear Supporters,


The Christmas Season has already come and, with it, the remembrance of 
Christ's first coming. It appears that people's hearts are more tender and 
receptive to that event. The sweet music, a baby born in a manger, the 
shepherds, the snow, and the animal make a very tendered picture to the 
sensibility of mankind. But every year, we have the same result: very few 
accept the salvation offered by that Child born in Bethlehem. The Season 
will go away once more, and in January, everything will be just about the 
same for the great majority of the people. But what about us? Are we going 
to follow the same steps that the unbelievers?


In this Holy Season, there is a great danger. There is a tendency to be more 
entertained in the wrapped paper of the Gift than in the Gift Himself. The 
gifts, Christmas banquets, decorations, special programs, etc., can distract 
us from the main purpose of remembering Christ's first coming to this 
earth to give His life for us. Let us do both, which will be the best to praise 
the One Who, "being in the form of God, thought it not robbery to be equal 
with God...and became obedient unto death, even the death of the cross. 
Wherefore God also hath highly exalted him...That at the name of Jesus 
every knee should bow...And that every tongue should confess that Jesus 
Christ is Lord, to the glory of God the Father." Amen!


One day, all the unbelievers will bow before Christ, but we, the believers, 
should do it even now while we are on this earth to witness those who will 
one day bow, though it will be too late for them.


May our great God Jesus Christ bless you with many blessings from above, 
not only till the end of this year but throughout this coming year 2024!


May the Lord come that year. We are still waiting. Maranatha! 


With Christian love,

Bro. Sánchez and Samuel


